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Entity: Clearfield

Body: City Council

Subject: Fees

Notice Title: Meeting Agenda

Meeting Location: 55 South State Street


CLEARFIELD 
UT 
84015 

Event Date & Time: November 23, 2021
November 23, 2021 06:00 PM

Description/Agenda:                         CLEARFIELD CITY COUNCIL

AGENDA AND SUMMARY REPORT

November 23, 2021 - POLICY SESSION



Meetings of the City Council of Clearfield City may be 
conducted via electronic means pursuant to Utah Code 
Ann. § 52-4-207 as amended. In such circumstances, 
contact will be established and maintained via 
electronic means and the meetings will be conducted 
pursuant to the Electronic Meetings Policy established 
by the City Council for electronic meetings.



Multipurpose Room

55 South State Street

Second Floor

Clearfield, Utah



6:00 P.M. WORK SESSION

Discussion on Amendments to the Consolidated Fee 
Schedule Regarding Utility Rates



Discussion on Proposed Changes to the City's Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program



Discussion on the 2021 Annual Moderate-Income Housing 
Report



(Any item not fully addressed prior to the Policy 
Session will be addressed in a Work Session 

immediately following the Policy Session)



City Council Chambers

55 South State Street

Third Floor

Clearfield, Utah



7:00 P.M. POLICY SESSION

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Shepherd

OPENING CEREMONY:	 Councilmember Bush
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

March 30, 2021 - Work Session

April 6, 2021 - Work Session

April 13, 2021 - Work Session

November 9, 2021 - Policy Session

November 16, 2021 - Special Session



PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

1.	 PUBLIC HEARING TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON A 
REQUEST TO AMEND THE CITY'S GENERAL PLAN FUTURE LAND 
USE MAP DESIGNATING THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE 
PROPERTY LOCATED AT APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE 
DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-0009) FROM COMMERCIAL TO RESIDENTIAL 



BACKGROUND: The City received a request to change the 
City's General Plan Future Land Use Map designation for 
the southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential. The applicant is 
seeking the General Plan amendment in conjunction with 
a rezone to develop the properties with commercial 
buildings along the frontage of Antelope Drive and a 
small-lot single-family subdivision in the southern 
portion. The Planning Commission reviewed the request 
at its meeting on November 3, 2021 and recommends 
denial.



RECOMMENDATION: Receive public comment.



2.	 PUBLIC HEARING TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON 
REZONING THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY 
LOCATED AT APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 
12-242-0009) FROM C-2 (COMMERCIAL) TO R-3 (MULTI-FAMILY 
RESIDENTIAL)



BACKGROUND: The City received a request to rezone the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from C-2 (Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family 
Residential). The applicant is seeking the rezone in 
conjunction with a request to amend the City's General 
Plan to develop the properties with commercial 
buildings along the frontage of Antelope Drive and a 
small-lot single-family subdivision in the southern 
portion. The Planning Commission reviewed the request 
at its meeting on November 3, 2021 and recommends 
denial.



RECOMMENDATION: Receive public comment.



SCHEDULED ITEMS:

3.	 OPEN COMMENT PERIOD



The Open Comment Period provides an opportunity to 
address the Mayor and City Council regarding concerns 
or ideas on any topic. To be considerate of everyone at 
this meeting, public comment will be limited to three 
minutes per person. Participants are to state their 
names for the record. Comments, which cannot be made 
within these limits, should be submitted in writing to 
the City Recorder at nancy.dean@clearfieldcity.org. 



The Mayor and City Council encourage civil discourse 
for everyone who participates in the meeting.
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4.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-18 AMENDING 
THE CITY'S GENERAL PLAN FUTURE LAND USE MAP DESIGNATING 
THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-
0009) FROM COMMERCIAL TO RESIDENTIAL



RECOMMENDATION: After careful consideration of the 
information presented, the Clearfield City Council 
moves to: 

1.	 Approve Ordinance 2021-18 amending the City's 
General Plan Future Land Use Map designating the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents. 

2.	 Deny the request amending the City's General 
Plan Future Land Use Map designating the southern 5.62 
acres of the property located at approximately 175 West 
Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from Commercial to 
Residential.

3.	 Table consideration of the request amending the 
City's General Plan Future Land Use Map designating the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential. 



5.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-19 REZONING 
THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-
0009) FROM C-2 (COMMERCIAL) TO R-3 (MULTI-FAMILY 
RESIDENTIAL)



RECOMMENDATION: After careful consideration of the 
information presented, the Clearfield City Council 
moves to: 

1.	 Approve Ordinance 2021-19 rezoning the southern 
5.62 acres of the property located at approximately 175 
West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from C-2 
(Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family Residential) and 
authorize the Mayor's signature to any necessary 
documents. 

2.	 Deny the request to rezone the southern 5.62 
acres of the property located at approximately 175 West 
Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from C-2 (Commercial) 
to R-3 (Multi-family Residential).

3.	 Table consideration of the request to rezone 
the southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from C-2 (Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family 
Residential).



6.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-17 AMENDING 
THE CITY'S CONSOLIDATED FEE SCHEDULE TO ADJUST THE 
UTILITY RATES AND CEMETERY FEES



BACKGROUND: The City recently contracted with a third 
party for analysis of its utility rates. The last study 
was conducted in 2016. The updated study was completed 
and reviewed by the Council during its work session on 
November 16, 2021. Staff is proposing increases based 
on the analysis for water, sewer, and storm utility 
rates beginning January 1, 2022. City staff is also 
proposing a late notice fee be added to the cemetery 
fees which would be assessed to mortuaries that fail to 
notify the City of the date and time of funeral 



12/22/21, 11:18 AM Public Meeting Notice

https://www.utah.gov/pmn/sitemap/noticeprint/717673.html 4/5

services.



RECOMMENDATION: Approve Ordinance 2021-17 amending the 
City's Consolidated Fee Schedule to adjust fees for 
utility rates and cemetery fees; and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents. 



7.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION 2021R-20 
AUTHORIZING THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH DAVIS SCHOOL 
DISTRICT FOR SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICERS 



 	 BACKGROUND: Clearfield City provides two 
Clearfield City Police Officers to the Davis County 
School District as School Resource Officers. One 
officer is assigned to Clearfield High School and the 
other officer is assigned to North Davis Junior High 
School during the school year. Clearfield City and the 
Davis School District are entering into an Interlocal 
Agreement identifying the responsibilities of both 
parties for the participation of these officers in the 
schools. 



RECOMMENDATION:  Approve Resolution 2021R-20 
authorizing the Interlocal Agreement with Davis School 
District for School Resource Officers and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents.



8.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF A RESOLUTION 2021R-21 
ADOPTING THE DAVIS COUNTY 2021 NATURAL HAZARD PRE-
DISASTER MITIGATION PLAN UPDATE AS THE CITY'S MULTI-
HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN



BACKGROUND: Davis County developed a Pre-Disaster 
Mitigation Plan in 2016. The City adopted the Plan as 
part of its Emergency Operations Plan. In March of 
2021, the Council approved Resolution 2021R-05 
supporting the Davis County Emergency Management's 
grant award to update the Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan. 
Clearfield City is within Davis County and participated 
in the update of the multi-jurisdictional Plan. 



RECOMMENDATION: Approve Resolution 2021R-21 adopting 
the Davis County 2021 Natural Hazard Pre-Disaster 
Mitigation Plan Update as the City's Multi-Hazard 
Mitigation Plan and authorize the Mayor's signature to 
any necessary documents. 



9.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE UPDATED WATER 
CONSERVATION PLAN FOR CLEARFIELD CITY



BACKGROUND: During 2001 Clearfield City approved a 
Water conservation Plan as required by the Utah Water 
Conservation Plan Act (UC 73-10-32). Clearfield City is 
required to review and update its Water conservation 
Plan every five years. City staff has reviewed and 
updated the Water Conservation Plan as required. The 
Water Conservation Plan contains a basic summary of the 
current water system that serves Clearfield and makes 
recommendations on water conservation for the 
community.



RECOMMENDATION: Approve and adopt the Updated Water 
Conservation Plan for Clearfield City and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents.
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COMMUNICATION ITEMS:

Mayor's Report

City Councils' Reports

City Manager's Report

Staffs' Reports



**ADJOURN AS THE CITY COUNCIL**



Dated this 18th day of November, 2021.

/s/Wendy Page, Deputy Recorder





                    

Notice of Special
Accommodations:

The City of Clearfield, in accordance with the 'Americans with
Disabilities Act' provides accommodations and auxiliary
communicative aids and services for all those citizens needing
assistance. Persons requesting these accommodations for City
sponsored public meetings, service programs or events should call
Nancy Dean at 525-2714, giving her 48-hour notice.

Notice of Electronic or
telephone participation: NA

Other information:

Contact Information: Nancy Dean 
(801) 525-2700
nancy.dean@clearfieldcity.org

Posted on: November 18, 2021 01:16 PM

Last edited on: December 16, 2021 10:13 AM

Printed from Utah's Public Notice Website (http://pmn.utah.gov/)
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Entity: Clearfield

Body: City Council

Subject: Fees

Notice Title: Meeting Agenda

Meeting Location: 55 South State Street


CLEARFIELD 
UT 
84015 

Event Date & Time: November 23, 2021
November 23, 2021 06:00 PM

Description/Agenda:                         CLEARFIELD CITY COUNCIL

AGENDA AND SUMMARY REPORT

November 23, 2021 - POLICY SESSION



Meetings of the City Council of Clearfield City may be 
conducted via electronic means pursuant to Utah Code 
Ann. § 52-4-207 as amended. In such circumstances, 
contact will be established and maintained via 
electronic means and the meetings will be conducted 
pursuant to the Electronic Meetings Policy established 
by the City Council for electronic meetings.



Multipurpose Room

55 South State Street

Second Floor

Clearfield, Utah



6:00 P.M. WORK SESSION

Discussion on Amendments to the Consolidated Fee 
Schedule Regarding Utility Rates



Discussion on Proposed Changes to the City's Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program



Discussion on the 2021 Annual Moderate-Income Housing 
Report



(Any item not fully addressed prior to the Policy 
Session will be addressed in a Work Session 

immediately following the Policy Session)



City Council Chambers

55 South State Street

Third Floor

Clearfield, Utah



7:00 P.M. POLICY SESSION

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Shepherd

OPENING CEREMONY:	 Councilmember Bush
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

March 30, 2021 - Work Session

April 6, 2021 - Work Session

April 13, 2021 - Work Session

November 9, 2021 - Policy Session

November 16, 2021 - Special Session



PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

1.	 PUBLIC HEARING TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON A 
REQUEST TO AMEND THE CITY'S GENERAL PLAN FUTURE LAND 
USE MAP DESIGNATING THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE 
PROPERTY LOCATED AT APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE 
DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-0009) FROM COMMERCIAL TO RESIDENTIAL 



BACKGROUND: The City received a request to change the 
City's General Plan Future Land Use Map designation for 
the southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential. The applicant is 
seeking the General Plan amendment in conjunction with 
a rezone to develop the properties with commercial 
buildings along the frontage of Antelope Drive and a 
small-lot single-family subdivision in the southern 
portion. The Planning Commission reviewed the request 
at its meeting on November 3, 2021 and recommends 
denial.



RECOMMENDATION: Receive public comment.



2.	 PUBLIC HEARING TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON 
REZONING THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY 
LOCATED AT APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 
12-242-0009) FROM C-2 (COMMERCIAL) TO R-3 (MULTI-FAMILY 
RESIDENTIAL)



BACKGROUND: The City received a request to rezone the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from C-2 (Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family 
Residential). The applicant is seeking the rezone in 
conjunction with a request to amend the City's General 
Plan to develop the properties with commercial 
buildings along the frontage of Antelope Drive and a 
small-lot single-family subdivision in the southern 
portion. The Planning Commission reviewed the request 
at its meeting on November 3, 2021 and recommends 
denial.



RECOMMENDATION: Receive public comment.



SCHEDULED ITEMS:

3.	 OPEN COMMENT PERIOD



The Open Comment Period provides an opportunity to 
address the Mayor and City Council regarding concerns 
or ideas on any topic. To be considerate of everyone at 
this meeting, public comment will be limited to three 
minutes per person. Participants are to state their 
names for the record. Comments, which cannot be made 
within these limits, should be submitted in writing to 
the City Recorder at nancy.dean@clearfieldcity.org. 



The Mayor and City Council encourage civil discourse 
for everyone who participates in the meeting.
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4.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-18 AMENDING 
THE CITY'S GENERAL PLAN FUTURE LAND USE MAP DESIGNATING 
THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-
0009) FROM COMMERCIAL TO RESIDENTIAL



RECOMMENDATION: After careful consideration of the 
information presented, the Clearfield City Council 
moves to: 

1.	 Approve Ordinance 2021-18 amending the City's 
General Plan Future Land Use Map designating the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents. 

2.	 Deny the request amending the City's General 
Plan Future Land Use Map designating the southern 5.62 
acres of the property located at approximately 175 West 
Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from Commercial to 
Residential.

3.	 Table consideration of the request amending the 
City's General Plan Future Land Use Map designating the 
southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from Commercial to Residential. 



5.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-19 REZONING 
THE SOUTHERN 5.62 ACRES OF THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
APPROXIMATELY 175 WEST ANTELOPE DRIVE (TIN: 12-242-
0009) FROM C-2 (COMMERCIAL) TO R-3 (MULTI-FAMILY 
RESIDENTIAL)



RECOMMENDATION: After careful consideration of the 
information presented, the Clearfield City Council 
moves to: 

1.	 Approve Ordinance 2021-19 rezoning the southern 
5.62 acres of the property located at approximately 175 
West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from C-2 
(Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family Residential) and 
authorize the Mayor's signature to any necessary 
documents. 

2.	 Deny the request to rezone the southern 5.62 
acres of the property located at approximately 175 West 
Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-0009) from C-2 (Commercial) 
to R-3 (Multi-family Residential).

3.	 Table consideration of the request to rezone 
the southern 5.62 acres of the property located at 
approximately 175 West Antelope Drive (TIN: 12-242-
0009) from C-2 (Commercial) to R-3 (Multi-family 
Residential).



6.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE 2021-17 AMENDING 
THE CITY'S CONSOLIDATED FEE SCHEDULE TO ADJUST THE 
UTILITY RATES AND CEMETERY FEES



BACKGROUND: The City recently contracted with a third 
party for analysis of its utility rates. The last study 
was conducted in 2016. The updated study was completed 
and reviewed by the Council during its work session on 
November 16, 2021. Staff is proposing increases based 
on the analysis for water, sewer, and storm utility 
rates beginning January 1, 2022. City staff is also 
proposing a late notice fee be added to the cemetery 
fees which would be assessed to mortuaries that fail to 
notify the City of the date and time of funeral 
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services.



RECOMMENDATION: Approve Ordinance 2021-17 amending the 
City's Consolidated Fee Schedule to adjust fees for 
utility rates and cemetery fees; and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents. 



7.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION 2021R-20 
AUTHORIZING THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH DAVIS SCHOOL 
DISTRICT FOR SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICERS 



 	 BACKGROUND: Clearfield City provides two 
Clearfield City Police Officers to the Davis County 
School District as School Resource Officers. One 
officer is assigned to Clearfield High School and the 
other officer is assigned to North Davis Junior High 
School during the school year. Clearfield City and the 
Davis School District are entering into an Interlocal 
Agreement identifying the responsibilities of both 
parties for the participation of these officers in the 
schools. 



RECOMMENDATION:  Approve Resolution 2021R-20 
authorizing the Interlocal Agreement with Davis School 
District for School Resource Officers and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents.



8.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF A RESOLUTION 2021R-21 
ADOPTING THE DAVIS COUNTY 2021 NATURAL HAZARD PRE-
DISASTER MITIGATION PLAN UPDATE AS THE CITY'S MULTI-
HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN



BACKGROUND: Davis County developed a Pre-Disaster 
Mitigation Plan in 2016. The City adopted the Plan as 
part of its Emergency Operations Plan. In March of 
2021, the Council approved Resolution 2021R-05 
supporting the Davis County Emergency Management's 
grant award to update the Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan. 
Clearfield City is within Davis County and participated 
in the update of the multi-jurisdictional Plan. 



RECOMMENDATION: Approve Resolution 2021R-21 adopting 
the Davis County 2021 Natural Hazard Pre-Disaster 
Mitigation Plan Update as the City's Multi-Hazard 
Mitigation Plan and authorize the Mayor's signature to 
any necessary documents. 



9.	 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE UPDATED WATER 
CONSERVATION PLAN FOR CLEARFIELD CITY



BACKGROUND: During 2001 Clearfield City approved a 
Water conservation Plan as required by the Utah Water 
Conservation Plan Act (UC 73-10-32). Clearfield City is 
required to review and update its Water conservation 
Plan every five years. City staff has reviewed and 
updated the Water Conservation Plan as required. The 
Water Conservation Plan contains a basic summary of the 
current water system that serves Clearfield and makes 
recommendations on water conservation for the 
community.



RECOMMENDATION: Approve and adopt the Updated Water 
Conservation Plan for Clearfield City and authorize the 
Mayor's signature to any necessary documents.
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COMMUNICATION ITEMS:

Mayor's Report

City Councils' Reports

City Manager's Report

Staffs' Reports



**ADJOURN AS THE CITY COUNCIL**



Dated this 18th day of November, 2021.

/s/Wendy Page, Deputy Recorder





                    

Notice of Special
Accommodations:

The City of Clearfield, in accordance with the 'Americans with
Disabilities Act' provides accommodations and auxiliary
communicative aids and services for all those citizens needing
assistance. Persons requesting these accommodations for City
sponsored public meetings, service programs or events should call
Nancy Dean at 525-2714, giving her 48-hour notice.

Notice of Electronic or
telephone participation: NA

Other information:

Contact Information: Nancy Dean 
(801) 525-2700
nancy.dean@clearfieldcity.org

Posted on: November 18, 2021 01:16 PM

Last edited on: December 16, 2021 10:13 AM

Printed from Utah's Public Notice Website (http://pmn.utah.gov/)
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